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DALLAS CHAPTER MEETING TXSSAR 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In person  - and  -  via Zoom 
 

Moment of Reflection “Never Forget 9/11” 
 

 Invocation – Chaplain Frank Pounders 

 

 Call to order – President Van Fossen 

 

                    Rules of Engagement for Zoom – 1st VP Harrison 

 

                   Pledge of Allegiance – Membership 

 

 Opening Remark / Guest Recognition – Tom Van Fossen, President 

 

  A Tale of Two 9/11’s – Video of the events of 9/11 in honor of the men and women who lost 

their lives on that day. 

 

 “Private Elisha Garland – 3rd NC Reg – Cont. Army”   - Jerry Pinkerton read the first 

person account to the members of the Dallas Chapter. 

 



 Introduction of Speaker – 1st VP Harrison 

 

Speaker:  Denise Lucas 

“Genesis of the American Flag” and “9/11 Tribute” 

 Showed the various flags of the United States and talked about the history of the Flag. What 

the different shapes and color of the various flags mean. 

 

 New Member Inductions – Asst. Registrar Pinkerton 

 

Robert Aiton 

Larry Luby 

Richard Trimble 

James R Williams 

Jon Thomas Van Fossen 

Peter Weeks 

 

  

Comments – TXSSAR President Drake Peddie 

 The Dallas Chapter is always doing something new. BOM Oct 9th all are welcome. 

  

Officers Reports –  

 

     Secretary – Bill Watts turned in for approval – Jerry Pinkerton and Frank Pounder approved 

minutes 

 

     1st Vice President – 1st VP Mark Harrison 

 

     2nd Vice President – 2nd VP Jack Carpenter 

 

      Treasurer – Nick Harper 

Budget Review as of Aug 31, 2021 

Revenue: 

   Budget    Actual 

   $7,730    $4,177 

Expenses: 

   Budget    Actual 

   $7,730    $4,901.42 

Balance Sheet – Assets  

Prosperity Bank 31 Dec 2020   $7,774       North Dallas Bank & Trust 

 Loss          $724  Ritchie Fund  $29,743 

Prosperity Bank   30 June 2021   $7,050  Minuteman Fund    $9,324 

 

      Registrar – Jerry Pinkerton/Mark Morgan 

 

Applications At National: 

- 5 Regular 



- 3 Junior 

- 2 Memorial 

- 53 Supplementals 

Approved Applications Year-To-Date: 

- 16 new members 

- 3 Memorials 

- 7 supplementals 

Applications in Process -20 

New members inductions – 11 

- 5 To be inducted today 

- 1 Zoom induction scheduled for Sep 18 

- 8 To be scheduled 

Regular or Junior Applications approved    pending induction – 14 

Applications closed due to inactivity - 32 
 

Change of Registrar Positions 
 

Dallas Chapter Registrar Jerry Pinkerton has accepted the position of Assistant Registrar to the 

TXSSAR Inland Registrar. 

Mark Morgan has agreed to move from Assistant Registrar for the Dallas Chapter to Registrar. 

Jerry Pinkerton has agreed to serve as Assistant Registrar for the Dallas Chapter. 

Thanks to both Jerry and Mark for their service to the Dallas Chapter and TXSSAR! 
 

      Historian – Brent Harshman 

 He is responsible for our chapter scrapbook and has done a great job on this year and last 

year’s scrapbook. 
 

      Color Guard – Bill Watts 

Since our last meeting the Dallas Chapter Color Guard participated in the South Central District 

Meeting in Richardson. This meeting was a National event for the Color Guard. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

We introduced our Chapter Flag at the SCD Meeting and received many complement from attendees. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We have many events scheduled for the next few months; 

The Sons of the American Revolution registration table located in the Jane Douglas Chapter 

Continental House will be manned by volunteers from the Dallas Chapter. The Color Guard will be 

participating with the Dallas Chapter Members. The dates for the registration table are from 

September 24 thru October 17 and there are morning and afternoon slots available. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On Friday, September 24th the State Fair of Texas will hold its’ annual State Fair Parade. The Texas 

SAR Color Guard has been invited to participate. This is a new invitation and has been driven by 

Ron Perkins of the Plano Chapter. This should be a new event for our calendar. Drake Peddie the 

TXSSAR President has made this event a State Event for the Color Guard. 



On Saturday, September 25th we will participate in the Medal of Honor Parade in Gainesville. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                   Old Business - None 

 

 New Business - None 

 

                   Door Prize – Nick Harper 

 

 
                   

 



 Benediction – Chaplain Pounders  

  

SAR Recessional – Tom Van Fossen 

                   Adjourn  

Next Meeting 

Saturday, October 16, 2021 9:00 AM 

Speaker: 

Dustin Whittenburg, TXSSAR Chancellor 

 

• Please note: The audio for the Zoom meeting was not very clear. We will endeavor to correct 

the problem 

 

 


